CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JUNE 25, 2012
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 25, 2012.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Cenex project and City Maintenance issues.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby, and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Rick Sele - Cenex, Mike LaFrance – Widseth, Smith & Nolting, Jason Olson, City Maintenance and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
A lot of discussion was had regarding sewer service for Cenex.  Mike LaFrance indicated that there could be a gravity line or a grinder pump.  A gravity line would be the simplest but the most costly way.  It would be cheaper to install a grinder pump but that would need to be maintained.  He will get some cost figures together before the next meeting.  There still needs to be decisions made as far as who is paying for what.  There is still the option of Cenex installing their own septic system.  The council would like the Cenex board members to attend the next meeting if possible.  
The council addressed the Maintenance Worker to discuss issues with work.  They stressed that he needs to be on time each day and use the time clock.  If he is not going to be on time he needs to let someone know.  The council pointed out that this is an issue that needs to be resolved.  The council reminded him to take care of problems right away when they are noticed and to be sure to keep the shop and equipment clean.  They also told him that if he is having problems or concerns with his job to let them know and they will help if they can.  
Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, July 16, 2012 unless a special meeting is called before then. 
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